
 

 

 

 

 

 

      December 12, 2015 

 

 

Mr. Karl Arruda 

Right of Way Agent II 

City of Portland Bureau of Transportation 

      Ref:  RWA 7790 

 

Dear Mr. Arruda: 

 

I am writing to inform you that the Sellwood-Moreland Improvement League (SMILE) voted at a Special 

Board Meeting December 9, 2015, not to object to the requested Street Vacation on a strip of City-

owned land on the east side of SE Grand Avenue (RWA 7790). The vote was six members who had no 

objection to the request, three wishing to object, and one abstention.  

 

Thank you for the notice to testify at the December 15 hearing on this matter. Given our lack of 

objection to RWA 7790, we will not be sending any representatives from our board. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Corinne Stefanick 

SMILE President 

 

 

 

 

SELLWOOD MORELAND IMPROVEMENT LEAGUE 
8210 SE 13th AVENUE, PORTLAND, OR  97202 

STATION 503-234-3570   CHURCH 503-233-1497 


